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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

Line Dancing with Diane participants ended their Fall session with a year-end get-together! These 
fun and relaxed country and western dance classes are offered for all levels from beginner to  
advanced. This is excellent exercise for both body and mind. Watch for new classes beginning 

January 9th and come join in the fun each week! 

January 2023 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    
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Happy New Year everyone!  I hope 
you all had a joyous Christmas time 
with family and friends! Now that the 
new year is here be sure to join one 
of our many programs at the “Friendly  
Centre.” Winter program registration 
begins Thursday, January 5th. 
On November 26th, Ingrid and I 
stopped in Fort Macleod for the Santa 
Claus parade. We counted seven bands; this was the best 
parade we have been to in years. Congratulations to the 
organizers in Fort Macleod. 

 We were able to take a sun 
break in December and flew to 
San Diego. We stayed in Carls-
bad for a week! My cousin 
Maureen took us to the San 
Diego Zoo Safari Park where 
she works as a guide. We got 
to see many African, Asian and 
Australian animals up close. 

This park is working with local partners in Kenya to protect 
rhinos from poaching. The Rhino Rescue Center is devel-
oping and applying the genetic 
science needed to save northern 
white rhinos from extinction. We 
enjoyed walking the beach in 
Carlsbad, visiting the Making  
Music Museum and just hanging 
out at the enormous pool and hot 
tub. It was quite a shock to return 
December 5 to -21 degrees and a snowstorm! 
The Nikka Yuko Japanese Garden 
Winter Light Festival is something you 
should not miss. We were fortunate to 
visit the garden on December 14th 
just after it snowed. The lights will be 
on until February 26. After enjoying 
the beautiful sights, you can warm up 
in the Bunka Centre with an apple  
cider and a cookie. 
Remember our book sale Monday 
January 16th to the 20th - books are 
only 50 cents! Trips to Walmart begin in January as well. 
We have so many activities happening here at Nord-Bridge 
it’s hard to keep up, so be sure to read the newsletter from 
cover to cover. 
“Count your age by friends, not years. Count life by smiles, 
not tears.” John Lennon 

George Berg, 

Board President  

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome  to 13 New Members! 
We are happy to have you here!  

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership open to all seniors age 
55 plus. Associate Membership for 
younger individuals whose spouse is 
over 55 and a member. 
Membership Renewal: $50 

Leah Turner  

Karen Gouchie  

Marilynn Varty  

Peter Kish  

Jen Morrell  

Tracy Stalker  

James Varty  

Thomas Wheeler  

5 Anonymous  
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Executive Director’s  
Report 
HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
I hope everyone had a fantastic 
Christmas and a great start to their 
new year. We are looking forward to a 
new programming season and achiev-
ing new milestones for our Associa-
tion. I am writing this month’s article on my iPad while 
sitting on the beach in Mexico! I won’t rub it in… but it 
is nice and warm here. 

Many thanks to everyone that 
helped make December such a 
magical time at Nord-Bridge.  
- To Ken at Ken’s No Frills 
(North Lethbridge) for donating 
10 Turkeys to our Christmas   
Luncheon. 
- To all the local businesses that 
sponsored / donated items to 
our 25 Days of Christmas Raffle 
(see page 7 to see the full list), 

and to the volunteers who sold raffle tickets all month.  
- To all staff and volunteers who set up and decorated 
all the Christmas trees for our Winter Wonderland. 
- To all the members and community who attended the 
Winter Wonderland Walk-Through and brought food  
donations (373 lbs worth!) 
- To Charlene Kocken and Gail Petrie for running a very 
successful Sock It to ‘Em campaign (6000 pairs of 
socks!) 
- And to everyone that continues to support Nord-
Bridge! 
In January, we are looking to start a campaign to raise 
funds to purchase a golf simulator. The objective of 
this campaign is to solicit a total of $10,000 via mini-
mum donations of $100 or any multiple thereof from 
individual donors to help purchase the simulator. Dona-
tions can be made at the Front Reception Desk. Tax 
receipts will be issued for these donations and donors 
will be recognized on a special plaque that will be    
located in the Golf Simulator Room.  

 

                                                  Executive Director 

David Ng 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

Beginning in March we have 

started to highlight various  

recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more aware-

ness of what programs Nord-

Bridge has to offer and what 

awesome things each program  

contributes to Nord-Bridge! 

Duplicate Bridge is Back!  
 

Starting January 5th, we will 
play every Thursday at 1:00pm 

in the Dining Room Annex. 
There is NO cost to join and 

you don’t need to come with a 
partner. Just come and enjoy a 

good afternoon of Duplicate 
Bridge! 

 
~Craig Gregory  

Convener of Contact Bridge 
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Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Second Year 
Doreen Smid 
Vacant 
Lorrie Vos 
 
Third Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Mike Bennett 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member    Ken Mohammed 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept -June) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

        User ID:  NB-Members 
        Password:  befriendly    
       (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

    
RECENT WINNERS 

December 6 - Olga Sinclair $293 
December 21 - Carol Gaetz $89.25 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  
proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!   

RECENT WINNER  
December 28 - Christa Fisher $313 

Next Draw January 27                           
(4th Friday of each month) 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

Dec 5 - Monique Malette $68 Alan Stalker $68 
Dec 12 - Heather Schmitt $60 Doreen Smid $60 

Dec 19 - Patty Moyer $57 Ellen Koenen $57 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

 
Mike & Diane Bennett: $350; Douglas Cole: $150; 
Eveline Polczer: $300; Sharon Van Den Hengel: $100; 
Della Howg: $1000; Floor Shuffleboard: $200; Marv 
Higa: $100; Helen Gepneris: $100; Donna Takeda: 
$50; Patricia Filteau: $200; Lucy Graham: $60; Mary 
Roberts: $100; Frances Wallace: $100; Edith Deane: 
$200; Valerie Arkinstall: $150 ($50 in memory of  
JoAnn Adams, $50 in memory of Gus Herresvele, $50 
in memory of Bud Hodgson); Anonymous: $50 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2022 
through Dec 31, 2022:  $11,124.00 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:   

 
WATCH FOR UPDATES IN THE 

FEBRUARY NEWSLETTER! 

Thank you to the  
Hungarian Old 
Timers Club for 
lending us their 

Santa suit!  
We appreciate it so much! 
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Attention Card Players: 
-Bid Euchre will now be played every Wednesday in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

-Cribbage  will now be played every Friday in the West Community Room at 12:45pm. 
-Contract Bridge will now be played every Monday & Friday  in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

ATTENTION MEMBERS:  
The Krafters Club will now be 

held on Mondays from  
1pm-3pm in the new Flex 
Room beside the pool hall.  
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*NOTICE: Due 
to supply chain 
issues, some 
menu items 

may be        
unavailable 
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POUND 55+ participants had a  
fantastic Fall session with Sheila 

Mulgrew! Watch for new POUND 55+ 
classes beginning January 11th.  

Sheila will also be teaching the new 
Evening Gentle Barre Class - a low 

impact class that combines elements 
of ballet, Pilates and yoga. Check out 
the Winter Program Book for more  

information on these programs! 
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 
 

 
 
 

PHONE:  403-327-
4145    

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue 
South 

Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  
 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

Thank you to the 
Real Canadian 
Wholesale Club for their donation  
towards our In-House Bingo program! 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   

 
 
 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
*Now on Mondays* 

Jan 9, Feb 13, Mar 13, Apr 10, May 8, June 12   
between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 

Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  
an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network: 
 
Happy New Year! I don’t know about you, but for me 
2022 brought many changes, surprises, and a lot of 
work! As I’m sure some of you have noticed, my entries 
into both the Nord-Bridge Newsletter and LSCO Times 
are not as consistent as many other social services  
programs and agencies. However, one thing 2022 
taught me is the important of connection and communi-
cation. It also showed me how vital each member is to 
the community being built within each senior centre, 
and I want to be sure you are always feeling welcomed 
and important, as you are.  
Although I am not one to wait for a new year to make 
goals and resolutions, my 2023 resolution is to be sure 
I am bringing you updates, messaging and encourage-
ment from LEARN on a consistent basis. There are 
many helpful things we at LEARN try to do for the  
community, and I want to make sure you are aware of 
them in case they could directly impact you and your 
situation!  
I am also hoping to make more connections with you as 
the members of these communities. My office will be 
moving across the hall on the second floor of LSCO, 
into the current SCSP Intake Office. So please, as you 
are walking by to the gym, board room, the computer 
lab, radio club, the lapidary room, or wherever else it 
may be, feel free to stop in and say hi! I love to see 
your smiling faces, and I love the opportunity to take a 
bit of a break to chat! Whenever I am at Nord-Bridge, 
I’m always sure to do a lap to see what’s going on, so if 
you see me, don’t be shy! 
As always, if you or someone you know is experiencing 
mistreatment from a loved one, please reach out and 
know that there is always help available, however that 
may look for you! 
-Amy Cook-  

LEARN Case   
Manager  
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Programmer’s Report  
And just like that, 2022 has come and gone!  
Last month we ended off 2022 with a bang with our 3rd Annual Winter Wonderland Walk 
Through on Dec. 16th! We had over 300 pounds of non perishable food items donated by 
community and Nord-Bridge members and all was donated to the Interfaith Foodbank 
along with some fully decorated Christmas trees! The photos with Santa were a huge hit 
so we will bring this back again next year. A huge thank you to all that made this event 
possible! 
I am excited to enjoy some much needed time off for Christmas and New Years. We will 
be going skiing and snowshoeing in B.C. and of course spending lots of time with family 
for the rest of the holidays. 
As I write this we are getting ready for new 2023 programs at Nord-Bridge. Many have 

mentioned the amount of people attending our programs throughout the day has increased. As such we are 
offering a larger variety of various programs, from a new Evening Gentle Barre class with Sheila Mulgrew to 
a Yoga Thrive for those in cancer remission and a Yin and Yoga Nidra class lead by new instructor, Cheris 
Samuels-Murdoch. We are making use of our space the best we can however, our rooms are only so large 
so first come, first served is always the rule especially in the beginning of the year. If you have any ques-
tions about the Winter Program Booklet or registration information, please contact me at 403-329-3222. 
One last note: a Dementia information session will be hosted by the Alzheimer’s Society of Alberta on 
Thursday, January 19th at 10am in the new Flex Room. Registration is not required so stop in if you can!  
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

 Condolences to: 
...The Hodgson family and the passing of Bud 

...The Arnett family and the passing of Tim 

...The Lewicki family and the passing of Stan 

...The Kovaluk family and the passing of Delores 

...The Miechkota family and the passing of Geraldine 

...The Herresvale family and the passing of Gus 

...The Behrens family and the passing of Vi 
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
As we are busy getting through Christmas and tidying up after New Years, please remember to take time to rest and 
recover. There are so many ways to bring in the new year but self care time is a great 
start. Don’t sweat the small stuff, and do things that you enjoy. 
With my oldest graduating last spring and working hard over the summer, he decided to 
travel to Bali for the month of December. I decided since he would not be home for Christ-
mas, we would take him axe throwing. Not one of us had axe thrown before but it was so 
much fun! We did a round robin style and had lots of laughs. 
Another wonderful way to enjoy the winter months is to go snow shoeing. There are so 

many places around the city as well as Castle Mountain and the Crowsnest Pass to find trails to 
walk. Here is a day out around castle mountain where we stopped and built a fire and warmed 
up lunch. Beautiful in the trees but cool on the hill! BRRRR 
A new year brings new opportunities! Check out our new classes coming in January as you pre-
pare for our January 5th registration day. I cannot wait to see everyone returning and welcoming 
all our new members to our programs. If the 55+ gym is more your style, then book an orienta-
tion and let us get you familiar with the machines and off to a great start.  

Outreach programs start again January 9th for our volunteers to meet and organize our Scottish New Year event on  
January 16, with the wonderful Celtic Routes performing. All members are welcome to sign up at the front desk to  
enjoy these amazing monthly events.  
Thanks to all the families and friends that participated in our annual Christmas Yoga class Dec 28th, where we won prizes and had lots of 
laughs. Thank you Sherryll Decoste for her donations. Thank you to all my helpers that took time out of their day to help wrap and take 
down Christmas decorations. What a wonderful group of members!                                                    

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator/Outreach (Mind - Body - Spirit) 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

We’d like to introduce Cheris  
Samuels-Murdoch as our newest 

Yin & Nidra Yoga and Thrive Yoga 
instructor at Nord-Bridge Seniors 
Centre! These classes will start in 
the new year. Welcome Cheris! 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


